






Are there any issues that would prevent council officers to undertake a site visit?

No

Yes

No

Yes
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Site Access 

As shown on the amended site plan (attached) there is an existing access which connects the site to the adopted

highway network on Milton Road; the existing access is a private metalled road. There is already permission on site

for Class B1 and B2 use. This proposal will be an extension of the existing uses on site. 

Strategic Highways Impact 

This site sits to the north west of Impington which, combined with Histon, is one of the most sustainable villages in

Cambridgeshire. Histon and Impington have an extensive network of walking and cycling routes, and the current

Neighbourhood Plan supports and encourages sustainable travel. 

Histon and Impington support a range of shops and services. There is a guided bus stop as well as a Citi 8 bus

service which provide frequent public transport to Cambridge and the Science Park. It has a number of employment

areas, including Vision Park. The guided busway also provides a safe cycle access to Cambridge Science Park.

Impington Village College is within the settlement. Histon and Impington is proposed to remain as a Rural Centre.

Appendix 5 of the Topic Paper confirms that Histon/Impington scores 9 out of 10 on level of village services and

facilities including food stores; this is the second highest ranking in SCDC area.

It has been noted that Highways impacts for the Local Plan were considered in consultation with Highways England

(for the Strategic Road Network) and Cambridgeshire County Council (as the local highway authority).

We understand that work with Highways England (now named National Highways) led to an overall approach to

assessing the impact of proposals on the strategic road network (M11, A11, A14, and A428). Based upon junction

capacity, a zonal approach was developed to consider the potential impact of sites according to which part of the

strategic road network they were connected to. 

The Councils collaborated with Highways England to agree an approach to assessing the impact of proposals on the

strategic road network. This assessment was based upon the capacity of junctions, as these are the pinch points on

the road network which causes traffic congestion. These zones are drawn around each junction on the strategic road

network to reflect the catchment area or roads which feed into those junctions.

Each zone was assigned a Red, Amber, Green (RAG) score according to how the junctions perform in terms of their

capacity to accommodate additional traffic.

Development proposals fall within these zones and are assessed according to the criteria attributed to their zone.

This site falls within zone 3 and is therefore given a red flag and the wording - no capacity for growth. 

Zone 3 ‘A14 Cambridge Northern Bypass’ is one of two zones to have no capacity for growth, and to score a red

flag. We understand that this does not rule out sites at this stage. However, to be acceptable in planning terms

development proposals within these zones will need to demonstrate (through a Transport Assessment and Travel

Plan) no net increase in vehicles trips on the strategic road network. This will be demonstrated using a ‘trip budget’. 

In response to the above very generalized approach to impact on the strategic highway network it should be noted
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